
    
  
     
 
 

 
By email 

Our Ref: MGLA100417-8651   
 

28 April 2017 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 10 April 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested: 
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 
1) How many GLA vehicles are there (Met, Fire, Ambulance etc) 
2) What will be the costs of replacing them when they breach the Mayor's 
emission scheme? 
3) If they are to be exempt then I will take the Mayor to the Supreme Court re 
a flawed consultation process 

 
The Ultra Low Emission Zone is currently out for consultation and it is not proposed to include 
an exemption for GLA vehicles.  
 

• The London Fire and Emergency Planning Authority have a fleet of 508 vehicles 
• The Metropolitan Police have a fleet of 5,186 vehicles 
• Transport for London have a fleet of 1,575 vehicles and London's bus fleet is comprised 

of 9,186 buses 
• The Greater London Authority does not have a vehicle fleet 

 
Transport for London are working closely with other GLA fleet managers and sharing technical 
expertise to support and help them as the new requirements are introduced.  
 
You will need to enquire with each of the functional bodies for the latest financial information 
on the cost of replacing or upgrading vehicles (if any) to comply with the Ultra Low Emission 
Zone. 
 
You can also respond to the current consultation on the Ultra Low Emission Zone here 
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-2/. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 

 

https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-2/


 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  

 
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
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